PHASEII LANDOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION INC 
ANNUAL MEETING

OCOTBER 11, 2022

Meeting called to order at 6:30pm

Board Present:  Shane Heupel, Chad Santone, Kim Myre, Jon Kimble and Flo Fenstad

Minutes of the last years Board meetings available.

Treasurer’s Report:  Cash on hand is $62641.39.  Research of electronic funds transfers results showed that it would not be functional for PH2.  Kim has completed the signature cards for our bank accounts to include Chad. Kim has installed a red lock box on her house at 425 Morrell Creek Drive for HOA fee collections/other correspondence.  The Board wants to provide an alternative to using the mail for submissions.  It is located on the corner of her house facing Morrell Creek Drive. 

Acc Report:  Two new constructions/sheds/garages and modifications.  Jon discussed the tree removal policy which means dangerous/dead/in the path of constructions are granted.  Jon would like the members to avoid cutting live trees unless necessary.  Fencing is still restricted as to give wildlife free range of PH2.  Dog run fencing is allowed with approval.  

New Business:  President Shane Heupel explained short term rental policy for PH2.  Long term is fine.  The Covenant’s provide for temporary short-term dwelling not to exceed 30 days.  If a member wants to rent short term during a 30-day period it can be done yet if it is only rented for example one week during the month then the short-term rental is over for the particular month.  The Board feels that constant turn over by numerous people during the 30-day period can create issues like noise/reckless renters/damage to others property/theft etc.  It would not be fair to the other members who expect the HOA to provide safe/peaceful conditions.  This is difficult to police and depends on the neighbors to report violations.   One member spoke of her neighbor who violates the policy yet she stated that it did not bother her.  She would like the Board to ask the membership as to the short-term rental policy.  Shane did state that two years ago, the membership at the annual meeting voted to keep the policy and not allow the frequent turn overs during the 30-day periods.  The member respectfully wants a vote of all the membership on the matter.   The Board will discuss the voting at next Board meeting.  The possibility of having another picnic type gathering of the membership during the summer was discussed.  Shane reminded members that the HOA assessments notices would be sent out next month.  There was mention of the bears in the neighborhood so people need to be careful and contain their garbage.    Winners of the drawings for $50 cash are Lot 79 and Lot 56.  Winners of the HOA fee assessment waiver is Lot 75.  19 Lots were represented at the Annual Meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 750pm.

Submitted by Flo Fenstad.       
